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Advisory Committee for Extended Day and Child Care Programs 
Report 

 
Wednesday, January 27, 2021, 7:00 pm 

Zoom Meeting 
 
Members: Lucas Malinowski (Parent Member), Chris Ellis, Melanie Aqiqi 

(Parent Member), Tanya Burger, Orllie Gogolin (RESKAP), 
Tammy Piche (OSSTF), Prince Duah (Superintendent of 
Instruction), Julie Cyr (Manager of Early Learning) 

Staff and Guests: Geraldine Taggart (Staff), Julie Cyr (Manager of Early Learning), 
Myriam Pepin (Children's Village, Non-voting member), Blake 
Doucett (Voting Member, OCASC ), Melanie Goode (Non-voting 
member, REKSAP Centres for Early Learning ), Nasrin Javanfar 
(Voting Member, Advisory Committee on Equity) 

 

1. Call to Order  

Chair Malinowski called the meeting to order at 7:07 p.m. 

2. Welcome 

Chair Malinowski welcomed everyone to the meeting and expressed his 
appreciation to all parents who are supporting their children while learning at 
home during the lockdown. 

3. Approval of the Agenda 

Moved by Blake Doucett, seconded by Tanya Burger, 

THAT the agenda be approved. 

Carried 

4. Review of Committee Report 

4.1 Report, 3 December 2020 

Moved by Blake Doucett, seconded byTanya Burger, 

THAT the report of the Advisory Committee for Extended Day and 
Child Care Programs dated 3 December 2020 meeting be approved. 

Carried 

5. Update from Prince Duah, Superintendent of Instruction 
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Superintendent Duah welcomed everyone to the meeting and advised that the 
District would be ready to resume in-school learning the day after the Province 
makes an announcement that it is safe to do so.   

With respect to the appointment of a chair for the Committee, Superintendent 
Duah advised that the Board policy P.111.GOV Advisory Committee for 
Extended Day and Child Care programs provides for the annual appointment or 
reappointment of a chair.  As the Committee had only one meeting last year, he 
suggested that Lucas Malinowski continue as Chair for consistency.  The 
Committee noted that Mr. Malinowski is doing a great job and they would be 
pleased to have him stay on as Chair. 

6. Update from Julie Cyr, Manager, Early Learning Department, 

Manager Cyr advised that a modest increase in registration took place prior to 
the closure of in-class learning in January.  She added that registration for 
September 2021 will commence soon and it is hoped that enrollment will 
continue to grow. 

6.1 Closure 

Manager Cyr advised that all Infant, Toddler and Preschool programs 
remained open during the January school closure, noting that Covid-19 
transmission has been less than 2 percent in childcare centres in 
Ottawa.  She expressed appreciation to all early years educators for their 
efforts to avoid transmission.  

Manager Cyr acknowledged the difficulty for children and families to 
support working and learning from home. During the shut-down, the 
District has provided training to Early Learning Assistants (ELAs) who 
support Early Childhood Educators (ECEs) in their virtual classrooms. 
Parents are welcome to reach out to Early Learning Department staff and 
supervisors for additional support. 

Being mindful of not inundating families with emails, Manager Cyr reported 
that the District communicates with families to provide the latest 
information on subsidies or the resumption of in-school learning. 

In light on the ongoing closure, the District will credit or refund fees paid 
for January 2021 and let families know prior to withdrawing fees for 
February and March 2021. 

Chair Malinowski requested that these fees be withdrawn each month 
rather than facing a double payment in March. It was suggested that 
parents be surveyed to determine their preference.  Manager Cyr noted 
that the District has the ability to support individual families who 
experience difficulty with fee payments by offering extended payment 
plans. 
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6.2 Third Party Partner Emergency Child Care 

In light of the provincial announcement with respect to online learning, 
Manager Cyr advised that the District and some of its third party providers 
have implemented free emergency child care for essential workers at a 
number of sites across the District. The province provides the funding to 
the City and the City Manager determines how it is distributed to child care 
providers who have requested that they be approved to provide this 
service. It is not yet known how much each provider will receive for 
staffing as the funding formula has not yet been announced.  At the 
present time, none of the emergency sites are at capacity and spaces are 
available provided that there is staff available.  Manager Cyr added that 
both the District and third party providers are still waiting for the funding 
promised for the first school closure last spring.  

Many providers are continuing to pay salaries to their employees while not 
knowing what the financial impact will be.  Ms. Pepin noted that three of 
their six sites are closed at the present time. As many of their workers with 
school-age children are staying home, it is necessary to staff the centres 
that remain open by pulling available staff from centres that are closed.  If 
any of these workers contract COVID-19 when the centres re-open and 
staff return to their home locations, it may be necessary to close all six 
centres. 

Ms Javanfar noted the difficulty many newcomer families have in learning 
about child care options and subsidies due to language difficulties. 
Manager Cyr advised that schools provide information about child care 
options to parents when they register their children for 
school.  Multicultural Liaison Officers (MLOs) can also provide 
information.  Information is also available on the District's website and 
families may call the Early Learning Department if they have questions. 

Trustee Ellis advised that the Province sets the criteria for the provision of 
subsidies.  It does not allow school boards to provide subsidies.  He 
suggested that child care providers write to the Province, Members of 
Provincial Parliament (MPPs), and others to advocate for more subsidized 
child care spaces.  

Manager Cyr noted that subsidies are managed through the City of 
Ottawa and they maintain a centralized waitlist with controls in place to 
ensure equity.  The wait time for subsidies has decreased substantially in 
recent years. 

Trustee Ellis noted that the OCDSB policy requires the District to provide 
child care at a school where there is a need for three or more 
children.  Programs for less than 13 children are not cost-recovery. Ms. 
Pepin advised that the Children's Village usually has one or two spaces 
available for new registrations, but it is not viable for them to open a new 
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room and offer care for only three children.  Ms. Gogolin and Ms. Good 
noted that REKSAP child care centres can expand if classroom space is 
available in schools and/or if it will be cost recovery. 

In response to a query about enrolment projections when in-class learning 
resumes and/or for next year, Manager Cyr advised that the District 
currently has room for growth this year as the EDP program is overstaffed 
due to virtual learning and not all ELAs are back to work.  Superintendent 
Duah added that the District anticipated an enrolment of 6,000 children in 
September 2020; however, actual enrolment is approximately 1,400 at the 
present time.   

Trustee Ellis suggested that the Committee further discuss the financial 
aspects of providing child care at a future meeting. 

Superintendent Duah and Manager Cyr expressed appreciation to third 
party operators and staff at the OCDSB who help support child care 
programs. 

Committee members expressed their appreciation to the District and third 
party providers for providing care and support as well as a range of 
options for child care. 

7. Extended Day Program and Infant, Toddler, Preschool Program Fees 

Manager Cyr advised that the Education Act requires school boards to charge 
and collect fees for child care on a cost recovery basis.  Over a number of years, 
the District acquired a surplus and there has been no increase to fees since 
2017.  The current fee for the EDP program is $22.50 per day for morning and 
afternoon care.  The fee for full-day care is $35.00. 

Current collective agreements call for salary increases this year.  The District is 
overstaffed due to COVID-19 restrictions and material supply costs, including 
personal protective equipment, have increased substantially.  At the same time, 
revenues have decreased due to the closure of sites due to the lockdown.  The 
surplus has been depleted and there are now budget shortfalls which necessitate 
an increase in fees.  

The District is seeking approval from the Board to increase EDP fees to $23.00 
for mornings and afternoons, and $37.00 for full-day care.  The proposed 
increase for the Infant, Toddler and Pre-school (ITP) program is 1.5 percent.   

During discussion, the following points were noted: 

 These proposed increases were discussed with the City of Ottawa so as not 
to compromise families who receive subsidies; 

 The Ottawa Catholic School Board (OCSB) and OCSB have similar fee 
structures and both are proposing similar fee increases and will not be in 
competition with each other; 
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 Some school boards have reduced the number of their child care programs; 

 The OCDSB has kept all programs opened and increased hours worked for 
Early Learning Assistants in order to maintain service to families and to 
support the rooms being ready to great children during the transition between 
school and EDP; 

 Fee increases will commence in September 2021; 

 Parents will be advised by email of the reasons for, and amount of fee 
increases before registration commences for September 2021; 

 Information about fee increases will be posted on the District's website; 

 The fee increases will be presented to the Committee of the Whole for 
approval on 9 February 2021.  If approved, the recommendation will go 
forward to the Board for final approval on 23 February 2021; 

 School boards are required to post child care fees on their website no later 
than May of each year; 

 The District has agreements with the City of Ottawa and it is up to the City to 
amend their budgets to fully fund subsidies; 

 Third party partners are in similar circumstances and will be increasing their 
fees to cover costs.  Some operators may increase their fees in January and 
others may wait until June 2021; 

 The federal government is funding 75 percent of the loss of revenue however 
school board run programs cannot access these funds.  The provincial 
funding flows to the City who then distributes it to the child care providers. It is 
unknown if additional funding will be provided in March; and 

 Manager Cyr noted that she sits on local committees at the City of Ottawa 
and College of Early Childhood Educators which provides opportunities to 
advocate for an overhaul of child care systems and higher funding from 
provincial and federal governments.  

Trustee Ellis asked whether the Committee wished to take a position on the 
proposed fee increase before it is discussed at the Committee of the Whole on 9 
February 2021.  

The members agreed that the proposed increase in fees is justified for the 
following reasons: 

 Current fees do not meet the demands of the programs; 

 Programs are no longer operating on a cost-recovery basis; 

 The accumulated surplus to absorb increased costs related to COVID-19 has 
been depleted; 
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 COVID-19 protocols are expected to continue for another year; 

 The District recognizes the impact fee increases would have on families and 
there is a need to increase provincial and federal funding of child care 
programs;  

 A survey of parents that was completed over two years ago revealed that a 
majority of parents felt that the fees were acceptable, which small 
percentages of parents felt they were either too low or too high; 

 Asking the Board to delay their decision on fee increases would cause delays 
in getting the information out to parents. Registration for next year and 
projecting staffing requirements would also be postponed; and 

 If fees are not increased, it may be necessary to eliminate some programs. 

Trustee Ellis thanked the Committee for their input.  He advised that the minutes 
of this meeting will be presented to the Committee of the Whole on 9 February 
2021 to provide trustees with a summary of the discussion and the Committee's 
support for fee increases at this time. 

8. New Business 

There was no new business. 

9. Adjournment 

Moved by Melanie Aqiqi, seconded by Blake Doucett, 

THAT the meeting adjourn at 9:09 p.m. 

Carried 

The next meeting will take place in March 2021. 

 
 

   

Lucas Malinowski, Chair, 
Advisory Committee for Extended 

Day and Child Care Programs 
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POLICY P.035.SCO 

TITLE: EXTENDED DAY PROGRAMS 

Date issued: 22 April 2014 
Last revised: 
Authorization: Board: 22 April 2014 

1.0 OBJECTIVE 

To ensure the effective delivery of quality programming in Extended Day Programs offered by 
the Ottawa-Carleton District School Board directly or by Third-Party Partners.  
 

2.0 DEFINITIONS 

In this policy,  

2.1 Board refers to the Board of Trustees. 

2.2 Core Day Learning refers to the programming offered to children during the regularly 
scheduled instructional day. 
 

2.3 District refers to the Ottawa-Carleton District School Board. 
 

2.4 Early Learning refers to educational programming for children from 0-12 years of age. 

2.5 Extended Day Program refers to educational programming and care for school aged 
children between the ages of 4-12 before school, after school, and on Professional 
Activity days, Christmas holidays, March Break and during the summer. 

2.6 Municipality refers to the City of Ottawa. 

2.7 Third-Party Partner refers to a licensed not-for-profit agency, a business or 
Municipality that has entered into an agreement with the Ottawa-Carleton District 
School Board to deliver the Extended Day Program on its behalf. 

3.0 POLICY 

Policy Statement  
3.1 The District recognizes the value of Early Learning as a foundation for the lifelong 

learning and well-being of children in support of their future success. Extended Day 
Programs are an extension of Core Day learning and will be offered in accordance with 
the Ministry of Education’s program directives.   
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Guiding Principles 
3.2 The following guiding principles shall govern the learning opportunities for students in all 

Extended Day Programs no matter who delivers the program: 
a) the emotional well-being and physical safety of students shall be the first priority;  

b) the District shall offer annually the opportunity for all students between the ages 
of 4 and 12 to register for an Extended Day Program; 

c) all Extended Day Programs shall adhere to the Board’s educational values, 
beliefs, policies, and procedures and produce measureable benefits for students;  

d) the District believes that every student enrolled in an Extended Day Program is 
able to learn and to benefit from learning, and upholds the right of each student 
with special education and/or second language needs to an extended day 
program appropriate to that student's needs which enables him or her to 
participate to the best of his or her ability; 

e) Equity of access for all students shall be a priority in the delivery of extended day 
programs, including location, fee structure, programming, and program 
support/funding to schools;   

f) the District values its long standing partnership with Third Party Partners in 
providing learning opportunities and care for all students.   and will continue to 
work co-operatively with Third Party Partners to provide services that benefit the 
communities they jointly serve; and 

g) community needs shall be considered in the operating parameters of an 
Extended Day Program. 

4.0 SPECIFIC DIRECTIVES 

4.1 The provision of the Extended Day Program is a priority for the District and as such 
shall have priority use of space for before and after school programming.  Appropriate 
shared school space must be available to ensure effective program operation.  

4.2 The Manager of Early Learning is responsible for the oversight of the District’s Extended 
Day Program and shall work in collaboration with the school principal.  

4.3 The school principal is responsible for the supervision of the Extended Day Program at 
the school.  

4.4 The Manager of Early Learning shall fulfill the duties of the principal for supervision of 
the Extended Day Program at the school during non-instructional periods including: 
Professional Activity days, Holidays, March Break and summer vacation.   

4.5 The principal may delegate some or all of his or her duties as related to the on-site 
supervision of the Extended Day Program to a person other than the vice principal, as 
follows:  
a) the Manager of Early Learning; 

b) the Supervisor, Early Learning Program; and  
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c) in emergency situations, where none of the above noted positions are available, 
the principal may delegate authority to any person who the principal considers to 
be able to fulfill the duties responsibly for a specified period of time, for example 
the administrative designate or an Early Childhood Educator .  

4.6 The delegation of authority shall be made in writing, except in emergency situations 
where it may be done orally.  

4.7 Where the principal has designated authority to someone other than the vice-principal, 
he or she shall notify the Superintendent of Instruction.  
 

4.8 The school council shall act in an advisory capacity to the principal on matters related to 
the Extended Day Program in the school.  

4.9 Extended Day Programs shall comply with Ontario’s School Food and Beverage Policy.  

District Extended Day Programs 
4.10 All District programs shall adhere to the administrative directives as outlined in the 

Education Act, Regulation 221/11. 

4.11 The District shall offer the Extended Day Program at any school site where three or 
more students have registered and paid for the program and the District will expand the 
program capacity as required to meet increases in registration. 

4.12 The hours of operation of the Extended Day Program shall be consistent across the 
District.  

4.13 Fees for Extended Day Programs shall be established on a net cost-recovery basis, in 
accordance with Ministry directives and shall be approved on an annual basis by the 
Board.  

4.14 The District shall establish a schedule for registration and fees in a manner which 
provides a range of options in the hours, days or months that a child can be enrolled in 
the program.   

4.15 The Principal and Manager of Early Learning shall, in consultation, determine the 
specific school space(s) that will be shared for use with the Extended Day Program.  

Third-Party Partners for Extended Day Programs  
4.16 Where there is a Third-Party Partner delivering an Extended Day Program on behalf of 

the District, a written agreement between the District and the Partner shall be made that 
shall include, but not be limited to, the following issues: 
a) the operational requirements of the program including: daily schedules, program 

location, fee structures, hours of operation; 

b) the roles and responsibilities of the partners; 

c) the accountability structure of the program and the process for the review of any 
curriculum/program mandated by the province; 

d) communication protocols; 
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e) termination and dispute resolution mechanisms; and  

f) any legal provisions as might be required by the Education Act and/or the Day 
Nurseries Act or any other pertinent legislation. 

4.17 Where applicable, the Third-Party Partner shall be consulted in decisions regarding 
shared space.  

4.18 Where, after discussion between the District and the Third Party Partner, including 
consultation with the Principal, and the other community stakeholders, the Partner is still 
not able to meet community needs, the District reserves the right to run a parallel 
program.  

Parent/Guardian Communications 
4.19 All Extended Day Programs, whether operated by a Third-Party Partner or the District 

shall make available to all parents/guardians, information regarding: 
a) the operational requirements of the program including: annual schedules, daily 

schedules, program location, fee structures, hours of operation; 

b) communication protocols; and 

c) parent/guardian dispute resolution processes. 

4.20 The program Partner, whether it is the District or a Third-Party Partner, is responsible 
for communicating with parents who have registered children in the program in a timely 
fashion.  Where a parent has a concern, he or she should first contact the program 
Partner. Where the operator is a Third-Party Partner, and the concern is not resolved, 
the parent may contact the District. 

General  
4.21 A minimum of two staff shall be on-site in all Extended Day Programs, at all times. 

4.22 Transportation to and from Extended Day Programs is the responsibility of the 
parent/guardian. 
 

4.23 The District shall establish a process for appropriate auditing and review of all Extended 
Day Programs. 

4.24 The Director of Education is authorized to issue such procedures as may be necessary 
to implement this policy.  

5.0 REFERENCE DOCUMENTS 

Education Act, Regulation 221/11 
Day Nurseries Act R.R.O 1990, Regulation 262 
Policy and Program Memorandum 150: School Food and Beverage Policy 
Board Policy P.014 SCO: School Councils 
Board Policy P.111 GOV: Advisory Committee for Extended Day and Child Care Programs 
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Committee Members
Lucas Malinowski (Parent Member), Laura Kelly (Parent Member), Terry Warner (Special Education Advisory
Committee), Melanie Aqiqi (Parent Member), Kass Inglis (YMCA), Tanya Burger, Tammy Piche (OSSTF),
Prince Duah (Superintendent of Instruction), Julie Cyr (Manager of Early Learning), Susan Baker Staff and
Guests: Chris Ellis (Trustee), Blake Doucett (Ottawa-Carleton Assembly of School Councils), Nasrin
Javanfar (Advisory Committee on Equity), Myriam Pepin (Children's Village), Orllie Gogolin (REKSAP
Centres for Early Learning).

Committee Chair
Lucas Malinowski (Parent Member), Chair

Activities and Achievements 2020-2021
● The Committee provided ongoing advice to the Board on the management, delivery and

implementation of the Extended Day Child Care programs during a time of great disruption and
uncertainty;

● Responding to longstanding membership challenges, the Committee undertook a successful
recruitment effort to bring in new parent members, as well secure representation engagement from
other Advisory Committees at our meetings

● Advised the Board on changes to the fee structure in response to significantly reduced enrolment
as a result of COVID and school closures

● Supported the Board on its development and launch of a new EDP Parent Handbook
● Advised the Board on the successful rollout of its new ‘Digibot’ online registration platform
● Supported the Board on its development of updated Vision and Mission statements for the Early

Learning Department

Plans for the 2021-2022 School Year
Reflecting the significant disruption created by COVID-19 over the past year, the Committee expects
much of its work over 2021-22 to focus on working with the Board on supporting sustainable Extended
Day and Infant, Toddler and Preschool programs. Expected challenges include staff retention, significantly
diminished enrolment and increased health and safety measures. Opportunities to explore are the OCDSB
policies in regards to the Extended Day Program, the potential establishment of a Canada-Wide Early
Learning and Child Care System, strategies to increase parent confidence post Covid-19 and to solidify
our partnerships with our third party partners.

While we have seen a marked improvement in Committee membership, it is still precarious and at times
struggles to achieve quorum. The Committee will continue efforts to recruit new members and form a
solid foundation of engagement to support its activities in the future. Explore the current membership
requirements in order to facilitate achieving quorum.
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Proposed 2021-2022 Meeting Schedule
● September 2021
● 11 November 2021
● 27 January 2022
● 30 March 2022
● 25 May 2022

Attachments
27 January 2021 Minutes - Confirmation of the appointment of the Chair
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Advisory Committee for Extended Day and Child Care Programs 
Report 

 
Wednesday, January 27, 2021, 7:00 pm 

Zoom Meeting 
 
Members: Lucas Malinowski (Parent Member), Chris Ellis, Melanie Aqiqi 

(Parent Member), Tanya Burger, Orllie Gogolin (RESKAP), 
Tammy Piche (OSSTF), Prince Duah (Superintendent of 
Instruction), Julie Cyr (Manager of Early Learning) 

Staff and Guests: Geraldine Taggart (Staff), Julie Cyr (Manager of Early Learning), 
Myriam Pepin (Children's Village, Non-voting member), Blake 
Doucett (Voting Member, OCASC ), Melanie Goode (Non-voting 
member, REKSAP Centres for Early Learning ), Nasrin Javanfar 
(Voting Member, Advisory Committee on Equity) 

 

1. Call to Order  

Chair Malinowski called the meeting to order at 7:07 p.m. 

2. Welcome 

Chair Malinowski welcomed everyone to the meeting and expressed his 
appreciation to all parents who are supporting their children while learning at 
home during the lockdown. 

3. Approval of the Agenda 

Moved by Blake Doucett, seconded by Tanya Burger, 

THAT the agenda be approved. 

Carried 

4. Review of Committee Report 

4.1 Report, 3 December 2020 

Moved by Blake Doucett, seconded byTanya Burger, 

THAT the report of the Advisory Committee for Extended Day and 
Child Care Programs dated 3 December 2020 meeting be approved. 

Carried 

5. Update from Prince Duah, Superintendent of Instruction 
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Superintendent Duah welcomed everyone to the meeting and advised that the 
District would be ready to resume in-school learning the day after the Province 
makes an announcement that it is safe to do so.   

With respect to the appointment of a chair for the Committee, Superintendent 
Duah advised that the Board policy P.111.GOV Advisory Committee for 
Extended Day and Child Care programs provides for the annual appointment or 
reappointment of a chair.  As the Committee had only one meeting last year, he 
suggested that Lucas Malinowski continue as Chair for consistency.  The 
Committee noted that Mr. Malinowski is doing a great job and they would be 
pleased to have him stay on as Chair. 

6. Update from Julie Cyr, Manager, Early Learning Department, 

Manager Cyr advised that a modest increase in registration took place prior to 
the closure of in-class learning in January.  She added that registration for 
September 2021 will commence soon and it is hoped that enrollment will 
continue to grow. 

6.1 Closure 

Manager Cyr advised that all Infant, Toddler and Preschool programs 
remained open during the January school closure, noting that Covid-19 
transmission has been less than 2 percent in childcare centres in 
Ottawa.  She expressed appreciation to all early years educators for their 
efforts to avoid transmission.  

Manager Cyr acknowledged the difficulty for children and families to 
support working and learning from home. During the shut-down, the 
District has provided training to Early Learning Assistants (ELAs) who 
support Early Childhood Educators (ECEs) in their virtual classrooms. 
Parents are welcome to reach out to Early Learning Department staff and 
supervisors for additional support. 

Being mindful of not inundating families with emails, Manager Cyr reported 
that the District communicates with families to provide the latest 
information on subsidies or the resumption of in-school learning. 

In light on the ongoing closure, the District will credit or refund fees paid 
for January 2021 and let families know prior to withdrawing fees for 
February and March 2021. 

Chair Malinowski requested that these fees be withdrawn each month 
rather than facing a double payment in March. It was suggested that 
parents be surveyed to determine their preference.  Manager Cyr noted 
that the District has the ability to support individual families who 
experience difficulty with fee payments by offering extended payment 
plans. 
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6.2 Third Party Partner Emergency Child Care 

In light of the provincial announcement with respect to online learning, 
Manager Cyr advised that the District and some of its third party providers 
have implemented free emergency child care for essential workers at a 
number of sites across the District. The province provides the funding to 
the City and the City Manager determines how it is distributed to child care 
providers who have requested that they be approved to provide this 
service. It is not yet known how much each provider will receive for 
staffing as the funding formula has not yet been announced.  At the 
present time, none of the emergency sites are at capacity and spaces are 
available provided that there is staff available.  Manager Cyr added that 
both the District and third party providers are still waiting for the funding 
promised for the first school closure last spring.  

Many providers are continuing to pay salaries to their employees while not 
knowing what the financial impact will be.  Ms. Pepin noted that three of 
their six sites are closed at the present time. As many of their workers with 
school-age children are staying home, it is necessary to staff the centres 
that remain open by pulling available staff from centres that are closed.  If 
any of these workers contract COVID-19 when the centres re-open and 
staff return to their home locations, it may be necessary to close all six 
centres. 

Ms Javanfar noted the difficulty many newcomer families have in learning 
about child care options and subsidies due to language difficulties. 
Manager Cyr advised that schools provide information about child care 
options to parents when they register their children for 
school.  Multicultural Liaison Officers (MLOs) can also provide 
information.  Information is also available on the District's website and 
families may call the Early Learning Department if they have questions. 

Trustee Ellis advised that the Province sets the criteria for the provision of 
subsidies.  It does not allow school boards to provide subsidies.  He 
suggested that child care providers write to the Province, Members of 
Provincial Parliament (MPPs), and others to advocate for more subsidized 
child care spaces.  

Manager Cyr noted that subsidies are managed through the City of 
Ottawa and they maintain a centralized waitlist with controls in place to 
ensure equity.  The wait time for subsidies has decreased substantially in 
recent years. 

Trustee Ellis noted that the OCDSB policy requires the District to provide 
child care at a school where there is a need for three or more 
children.  Programs for less than 13 children are not cost-recovery. Ms. 
Pepin advised that the Children's Village usually has one or two spaces 
available for new registrations, but it is not viable for them to open a new 
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room and offer care for only three children.  Ms. Gogolin and Ms. Good 
noted that REKSAP child care centres can expand if classroom space is 
available in schools and/or if it will be cost recovery. 

In response to a query about enrolment projections when in-class learning 
resumes and/or for next year, Manager Cyr advised that the District 
currently has room for growth this year as the EDP program is overstaffed 
due to virtual learning and not all ELAs are back to work.  Superintendent 
Duah added that the District anticipated an enrolment of 6,000 children in 
September 2020; however, actual enrolment is approximately 1,400 at the 
present time.   

Trustee Ellis suggested that the Committee further discuss the financial 
aspects of providing child care at a future meeting. 

Superintendent Duah and Manager Cyr expressed appreciation to third 
party operators and staff at the OCDSB who help support child care 
programs. 

Committee members expressed their appreciation to the District and third 
party providers for providing care and support as well as a range of 
options for child care. 

7. Extended Day Program and Infant, Toddler, Preschool Program Fees 

Manager Cyr advised that the Education Act requires school boards to charge 
and collect fees for child care on a cost recovery basis.  Over a number of years, 
the District acquired a surplus and there has been no increase to fees since 
2017.  The current fee for the EDP program is $22.50 per day for morning and 
afternoon care.  The fee for full-day care is $35.00. 

Current collective agreements call for salary increases this year.  The District is 
overstaffed due to COVID-19 restrictions and material supply costs, including 
personal protective equipment, have increased substantially.  At the same time, 
revenues have decreased due to the closure of sites due to the lockdown.  The 
surplus has been depleted and there are now budget shortfalls which necessitate 
an increase in fees.  

The District is seeking approval from the Board to increase EDP fees to $23.00 
for mornings and afternoons, and $37.00 for full-day care.  The proposed 
increase for the Infant, Toddler and Pre-school (ITP) program is 1.5 percent.   

During discussion, the following points were noted: 

 These proposed increases were discussed with the City of Ottawa so as not 
to compromise families who receive subsidies; 

 The Ottawa Catholic School Board (OCSB) and OCSB have similar fee 
structures and both are proposing similar fee increases and will not be in 
competition with each other; 
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 Some school boards have reduced the number of their child care programs; 

 The OCDSB has kept all programs opened and increased hours worked for 
Early Learning Assistants in order to maintain service to families and to 
support the rooms being ready to great children during the transition between 
school and EDP; 

 Fee increases will commence in September 2021; 

 Parents will be advised by email of the reasons for, and amount of fee 
increases before registration commences for September 2021; 

 Information about fee increases will be posted on the District's website; 

 The fee increases will be presented to the Committee of the Whole for 
approval on 9 February 2021.  If approved, the recommendation will go 
forward to the Board for final approval on 23 February 2021; 

 School boards are required to post child care fees on their website no later 
than May of each year; 

 The District has agreements with the City of Ottawa and it is up to the City to 
amend their budgets to fully fund subsidies; 

 Third party partners are in similar circumstances and will be increasing their 
fees to cover costs.  Some operators may increase their fees in January and 
others may wait until June 2021; 

 The federal government is funding 75 percent of the loss of revenue however 
school board run programs cannot access these funds.  The provincial 
funding flows to the City who then distributes it to the child care providers. It is 
unknown if additional funding will be provided in March; and 

 Manager Cyr noted that she sits on local committees at the City of Ottawa 
and College of Early Childhood Educators which provides opportunities to 
advocate for an overhaul of child care systems and higher funding from 
provincial and federal governments.  

Trustee Ellis asked whether the Committee wished to take a position on the 
proposed fee increase before it is discussed at the Committee of the Whole on 9 
February 2021.  

The members agreed that the proposed increase in fees is justified for the 
following reasons: 

 Current fees do not meet the demands of the programs; 

 Programs are no longer operating on a cost-recovery basis; 

 The accumulated surplus to absorb increased costs related to COVID-19 has 
been depleted; 
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 COVID-19 protocols are expected to continue for another year; 

 The District recognizes the impact fee increases would have on families and 
there is a need to increase provincial and federal funding of child care 
programs;  

 A survey of parents that was completed over two years ago revealed that a 
majority of parents felt that the fees were acceptable, which small 
percentages of parents felt they were either too low or too high; 

 Asking the Board to delay their decision on fee increases would cause delays 
in getting the information out to parents. Registration for next year and 
projecting staffing requirements would also be postponed; and 

 If fees are not increased, it may be necessary to eliminate some programs. 

Trustee Ellis thanked the Committee for their input.  He advised that the minutes 
of this meeting will be presented to the Committee of the Whole on 9 February 
2021 to provide trustees with a summary of the discussion and the Committee's 
support for fee increases at this time. 

8. New Business 

There was no new business. 

9. Adjournment 

Moved by Melanie Aqiqi, seconded by Blake Doucett, 

THAT the meeting adjourn at 9:09 p.m. 

Carried 

The next meeting will take place in March 2021. 

 
 

   

Lucas Malinowski, Chair, 
Advisory Committee for Extended 

Day and Child Care Programs 
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